
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the 191st edition of Speedway Australia’s Speed eNews. 

Recent conversations between Speedway Australia staff and track 

operators have revealed some confusion over the correct fire 

extinguisher types required to run a speedway meeting. 

The Speedway Australia Track Operators Manual details the 

following extinguishers in your inventory: 

• 9 x ABE 9kg Powder Fire Extinguishers 

• 7 x ATC Foam/Cold Fire (or equivalent) 9 Litre Extinguishers 

• 1 x 9 Litre Water Fire Extinguisher 

The confusion lies around the foam extinguishers. An ATC (Alcohol 

Type Concentrate) is an Alcohol Resistant foam which is CRUCIAL 

in extinguishing ETHANOL (E85) fires. Some Speedway Australia 

divisions including SSA National 4’s and Burnouts allow E85 fuel to 

be used, and a standard AFFF (Aqueous Film-Forming Foam) will be 

largely ineffective in fighting these fires.  

Please check that your extinguishers are ATC or AR-AFFF (Alcohol Resistant) or consult your fire 

extinguisher dealer to confirm that what they’re supplying is to the Speedway Australia Track 

Operators Manual standards. 

 

On Tuesday November 9, 2021, the QLD 

Government introduced a law that all outdoor 

entertainment venues including sports stadiums 

and non-essential leisure activities will only allow 

entry to people who have had both the required 

Government approved vaccinations against 

Covid19.  

However, consultation with government 

departments has revealed a number of grey areas 

as to how this will effect speedways. We are 

awaiting clarification on these rulings and will be in 

touch with our Queensland venue operators if the 

rulings are deemed irrelevant to speedways. 

Please remember: This is not a rule mandated by Speedway Australia or your local speedway. It’s 

state law, so lets establish that any abuse of a speedway official in response to this mandate is 

completely unjustified and will not be tolerated. Please be patient and cooperative as our venues 

become established with the new mandates.  

If the rules are enforced on speedways, we have prepared an infographic (above) with a simple 5 

step process on how a compeitor, offical or spectator can make their entry to your speedway more 

efficient. A hi-resolution version is available by emailing ben@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=267207453998515


 

 

There’s already been a fantastic reponse to last week’s call for new Sport Development staff around 

Australia. If you know of anyone who you believe fits the decription below and has a passion for our 

sport, then please pass on the information for them to apply! 

Sport Development Officers contribute their skills to ensure a variety of key functions are managed 

efficiently and effectively. Just some of these tasks include: -  

• Co-ordinating Speedway Australia’s public relations and corporate relations  

• Assisting with the operational strengthening of Speedway Australia’s affiliated clubs and 

divisions, both national and state based  

• Working with a portfolio of Speedway Australia tracks to assist them with funding activities 

and other initiatives that strengthen their capabilities as venue operators  

• Co-ordinating Speedway Australia’s national officials training programme and be an 

advocate for officials within the organisation  

• Nurturing programs to support youth engagement and retention within the sport 

• Managing Speedway Australia’s Fantasy Speedway footprint  

• Planning and delivering the annual Australian Speedway Expo and Speedway Awards 

• Producing weekly and quarterly stakeholder newsletters  

• Managing Speedway Australia’s Social Media Misconduct process  

• Representing Speedway Australia at various stakeholder events  

• Undertaking track inspections in consultation with the Track & Safety Officer  

• Devoting time to developing and nurturing new ideas within the sport  

• Assisting with implementing and monitoring Speedway Australia’s Strategic Plan  

• Other duties in consultation with the General Manager  

If you think you have the skills, passion, and experience to make a difference, please get in touch 

with Speedway Australia’s General Manager Darren Tindall today.  

A full copy of the job description is available on request, and it’s preferable that resumes and letters 

of application are sent in .pdf format, with a 5mb size limit.  

Email: darren@speedwayaustralia.net.au  

Mobile: 0424 923 494

Office  General Enquiries   08 8139 0777   admin@speedwayaustralia.net.au  

Darren Tindal General Manager   0424 923 494  darren@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

James Hadley Youth Development Officer  0457 184 080  james@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Liz Weaver Track & Safety Dev. Officer  0487 002 287  liz@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Adam Brook Sport Development Officer  0429 333 528  adam@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ross Kirby Sport Development Officer  0436 375 938  ross@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ben Bishop Sport Development Officer  0433 112 959  ben@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Angela Warren Licensing & Operations Admin. (08) 8139 0777  angela@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Mark Holmes Risk Management Officer  0448 927 771  mark@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
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